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Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 
 
 

Friday 6th December 
9.30am in Gym 

End of Year School Mass 
 

Thursday 12th December 
Yr 1 Excursion 

Creative Play & Arts Centre 
& Ballarat Ninja 

 

6pm Year 6 Graduation 
 

Monday 16th December 

Year 3 Camp  
 

Tuesday 17th December 
5pm  Community Christmas 

Carols at school  
 

Wednesday 18th December  

Last 2024 day for students  
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

The Catholic Church officially began the season of Advent on Sunday. Advent is the time 
when we begin to prepare for the celebration of the birth of Christ. 
 

All classes will be talking about Advent over the coming weeks, and many will have an 
Advent Wreath set up in their classroom. If you would like to set up an Advent Wreath at 
home, I am sure that your creative children would be able to assemble one in no time at all.  
If you are planning on having an Advent calendar at home, remember to think about what 
we are really celebrating as we open up a new window each day. It is also a great idea to try 
to do something special which can show the true spirit of Christmas - the love of Jesus - to 
the world e.g. children could set the table without being asked, do a special kind deed for 
someone who needs it, leave a note for someone telling them how much they are 
appreciated, etc. There are many ways to prepare both physically and spiritually for 
Christmas! 
 

As you enter into this special season of Advent, may you enjoy your time of preparation. 
May your family grow closer in their understandings of the meaning of Christmas, and when 
it does finally arrive, may your Christmas time be blessed. Have a wonderful time celebrating 
this magical season!  
 
God bless, 

 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 
 
 

 

An Advent Prayer    
God of Love,    

Your son, Jesus, is your greatest gift to us.    

He is a sign of your love.     

Help us walk in that love during the weeks of Advent,    

As we wait and prepare for his coming.    

We pray in the name of Jesus, our Saviour.    

Amen.    

 
End of Year Mass 
We will come together in the gym at school on Friday 6 December at 9.30am to celebrate and give thanks to God for 
another great year at Saint Francis Xavier primary school. This is a very special Mass for us and one which we always 
look forward to attending. Please feel welcome to come along and join us if you can. All are welcome! 
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Feast Day of St. Francis Xavier  
The feast day of our Patron, St. Francis Xavier is held on Tuesday 3 December. 
This remarkable man was born in Spain in 1506 and died in 1552. He was the 
first Christian and the first Jesuit missionary to visit Japan, which in the 
sixteenth century was a closed country about which almost nothing was 
known.  
 
St Francis Xavier not only travelled as far as Japan but also journeyed to 
Borneo, India, the Moluccas, Ceylon (now Sri Lanka), Mozambique and other 

areas that had not yet been visited by Christian missionaries, as well as visiting 
and working in China with a small pioneering band of Jesuit missionaries. The bravery of Saint Francis Xavier is an 
example to us today to be strong in faith, courageous and determined to spread the word of God. 

 
Christmas Carols 

 
 

A reminder that we will gather for our traditional Christmas Carols event on the school oval on 
Tuesday 17th December. Children may come in casual clothes to this event and Carols will 
commence at 6.00pm. Families are most welcome to gather earlier on the oval to enjoy each 
other’s company. 
 
 

 
Year 5 Camp 
Our Year 5 students returned from their camp on Friday afternoon. Many memories were made, and everyone felt a 
sense of achievement by mastering individual challenges and group tasks. Well done students! Of course, well done 
and thank you to our staff and helpers who worked so hard to ensure that everyone had a successful time. 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday December 1st, 2024    First Sunday of Advent (Year C) 
 Gospel: Luke 21:25-28, 34-36 
“There will be strange things happening to the sun, the moon, and the stars. On earth whole countries will be in 
despair, afraid of the roar of the sea and the raging tides. People will faint from fear as they wait for what is coming 
over the whole earth, for the powers in space will be driven from their courses. Then the Son of Man will appear, 
coming in a cloud with great power and glory. When these things begin to happen, stand up and raise your heads, 
because your salvation is near.” 
“Be on your guard. Don’t let yourselves become occupied with too much feasting and drinking and with the worries 
of this life, or that Day may suddenly catch you like a trap. For it will come upon all people everywhere on earth. Be 
on the alert and pray always that you will have the strength to go safely through all those things that will happen and 
to stand before the Son of Man.”    (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 

 
Gospel reflection: This week begins the Church Season of Advent- a time of waiting and preparing. What’s the most 
exciting thing you’ve ever had to wait for?  
Maybe you’ve waited for the visit of a friend or family member, or a special treat or the birth of a new baby. Waiting 
is not easy, is it? Especially if we don’t know when the thing or the person we are waiting for will arrive. 
  
In today’s Gospel Jesus tells us to pray and to watch how we behave while we are waiting. He asks us to love one 
another and to treat other people as we want to be treated, whether they’re in our own family or on the other side 
of the world. 
   
The other thing that is special about waiting for Jesus during Advent is hope.   
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Hope is not just a wish for good things to come in the future- it also changes the way that we feel and think and act. 
When things are hard, if we have hope that they will get better, that helps us to keep trying and working to change 
things.   
We can share hope with others, by being with them in difficult times, by giving them a smile or a hug, or by helping 
them with something that is hard. 
   
Our Challenge: What is your hope this Advent? How do you think you could share hope with others around the 
world? 

 
Invitation to Term Four End of Year Mass 
A warm invitation is extended to all our families, friends and 
parish members who would like to join us in celebrating our 
End of Year Whole School Mass. Fr Justin Driscoll will be our 
celebrant. 
 

Our End of Year Mass includes a special tradition at St 
Francis Xavier- in Term One, the Year Six students led the 
blessing of our newest children in Foundation. At our End of 
Year Mass the Year Six students are accompanied into the 
gym by their buddies and are blessed and farewelled led by 
our Foundation students. 
9.30am Friday December 6th in the school Gymnasium 

  
 
150th Year Celebrations 
2024 is a significant year for St Alipius’ Church in Ballarat East- as a Parish we are remembering the 170th 
anniversary of the Eureka rebellion including the involvement of Fr Patrick Smyth and the Catholics of the Ballarat 
Goldfields.  2024 is also the 150th anniversary of the opening of the existing St Alipius’ Church in Victoria Street. 
Mass was first celebrated on the Ballarat Goldfields at Brown Hill in 1851 before relocating to the existing Victoria 
Street site in 1853, where the tent-church-school (as captured by artist Eugene Von Gerrard) was erected.   
These anniversaries are providing parishioners with opportunities to acknowledge the strengths and weaknesses of 
our history, as well as the opportunity to look to the future with hope and healing. 
 

 

As part of the St Alipius Parish 150 Year 
Celebrations, the Year 6 students from our Parish 
schools (St Francis Xavier, St Alipius, Emmaus) and 
representatives from Damascus are joining to 
celebrate Eucharist together at St Alipius Church at 
9.30 am on Wednesday December 4th.  
Following Mass, the children and staff will share 
morning tea and spend time reflecting upon how 
we are a part of something bigger than just our 
schools. 
All parents, parish members and friends are 
welcome to join us. 

 
 

Wow! Superstar Efforts Everyone!  
We are so proud to donate $1121 to our local Ballarat East chapter of St Vincent de 
Paul for their Christmas Appeal. 
Our Cool Drinks and Crunchy Treats raised $762 and our Free Dress Day raised $359!  
Many thanks to everyone for their support of these initiatives, especially our stellar 
Mercy and Wellbeing Leaders who help lead us in making our world a better place. 
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OUR SCHOOL HAS BEEN ASKED TO 

CONTRIBUTE SPREADS 
Please bring your honey, jam, nutella, 

vegemite, peanut butter to place in the 
box in the office by Friday 6th 

December. 
 
Thank you for your generosity!  
By working together we will make this 
Christmas Season a little brighter for 
those in need! 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
 

Wellbeing News 
 

Child Safety Standard 2: Child safety and wellbeing is embedded in organisational leadership, governance and 
culture. 
 

When things are perceived to be hard, the lure to quit can be very big. 
 

Challenge your negative thoughts 
 

Socratic questioning is the process of challenging and changing irrational thoughts. Studies show that this method 
can reduce depression symptoms. The goal is to get you from a negative mindset (“I’m a failure”) to a more positive 
one (“I’ve had a lot of success in my career. This is just one setback that doesn’t reflect on me. I can learn from it and 
be better.”). Here are some examples of questions you can ask yourself or your child to challenge negative thinking. 
 

Firstly, write down your negative thoughts, such as “I’m having problems at work and am questioning my abilities.” 
 

 Then ask yourself: “What is the evidence for this thought?” 
 “Am I basing this on facts? Or feelings?” 
 “Could I be misinterpreting the situation?” 
 “How might other people view the situation differently?” 
 “How might I view this situation if it happened to someone else?” 

 

So when your child comes home after a tough day at school, a bad play or a large loss, remind them: It’s alright to 
quit. Quitting will forever be a choice, but not on an awful day. In my own family growing up we always had a rule 
that once you commit to a group, club or a period of activity, you need to maintain your end of the deal and 
complete what you began. 
 

Please find attached a link to the SFX SchoolTV Website where you will find an article titled ‘How 
to be Happy’. There is a lot of information from behavioural scientists in this article who have 
spent time studying what makes us happy (and what doesn’t). 
 
Sending cheers your way, 
 
 

Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader    

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/content/blog/how-be-happy
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Curriculum News 
 

 
Assessment & Reporting – Term Four 

 
 
We are pleased to inform you that your child’s End of Year School Report will be available for download from the 
Parent Access Module (PAM) site on Monday, 16th December. These reports provide a comprehensive overview of 
your child’s achievements throughout Semester Two. 

Each report is carefully prepared by your child’s class teacher, reviewed by a year-level team member, and further 
checked by the Leadership Team to ensure accuracy and clarity. I would like to commend our teachers for their 
dedication, professionalism, and the personalised comments they have included. 

We encourage you to take the time to read the report thoroughly and discuss the feedback with your child. Most 
importantly, take this opportunity to celebrate your child's efforts and successes throughout the 2024 school year. 

 
 
 

Looking forward to a great day tomorrow with our Moving up day. We welcome our new 
staff, children and 2025 cohort of Foundation students. We also wish our Year 6 children all 
the best as most head to their respective secondary schools on this day also.  
Class placements will be shared on PAM on Monday, 2nd December, in preparation for our 
whole school Transition Day on Tuesday, 3rd December, from 9:30 am to 12:30 pm. We 
look forward to a positive and exciting start to 2025! 
 
 
 

 
 
Enjoy your week, 
 
 
 
 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal/Learning Enhancement 
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P&F News 
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Attachments 
 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS    29th November    Hosted by 6ZA    Theme: Hospitality 

We welcome and include others. Hospitality means welcoming other people to a home, business or school. 
We show hospitality because Jesus teaches us to include everyone and show them they are welcome. 

 

FLH Georgia Little and Jed Phelan 4GH Sophie McNeill and Bridie Millington 

FGJ Harper Gilbertson and Kit Blomeley 4ML Milla Richardson and Minti Toohey 

FTW Alina Osciak & Olive Miceli 4BO Anna Marson and Emily Crough 

FMM Max Banwell & Tommy Just  5CC 

NO AWARDS - Yr 5 CAMP 1JS Rupert Veal & Piper Swayn  5MA 

1EM Polly Meade and Lillian Armstrong 5JW 

1MV River Harney & Daisy Whittlam 6PB Molly Danaher and Milla Alford 

2RR 
Finn Burbidge, Ollie Geaghan and Fletcher 
Hipke 

6ZA 
All of 6ZA for hosting a wonderful final 
Assembly! 

2CK Oscar Kersley and Violet Toohey  6MM Elliana Tocchet and Sophie Keating 

2JS Sahesi Kariyawasam and Eliza Vallance EE 
Nick Taylor (2CK) & Sahesi Kariyawasam 
(2JS) 

3JE Mitchell Cyples and Pippa Gleeson PA Flynn Williams and Zephyr Swanson 1EM 

3JV Connor White and Molly Lewis VA 
Olive Anderson (1MV), Jessica Youl (6ZA), 
Matilda West (6MM) Emily Hanrahan (6PB) 

3DW Harry Logan and Ted Nunn PE Milla Rowland & Charlie Johnson 

  Tch Charlie Irving & Eliza Vallance 
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Community News 
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Tickets: FREE but limited! 
 
Parking: Free parking available just North of Ballarat Gold Mine—look for signs to guide you. 
 
Bring the whole family and join us for an unforgettable day at Victory Minerals! Don’t miss this chance to 
get an up-close look at Ballarat Gold Mine. 
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